#### **Newsletter to Barossa Infrastructure Ltd Customers**

July 2018

### Service Disruptions

## - North of the Sturt Highway

BIL apologises for the disruption to the supply north of the Sturt Highway during commissioning of the new water storage facility. In addition, there was frost damage to one of the control chambers. The good news is that the filling of the storage is proceeding on schedule and it is anticipated it will be full in spring.

# - Seppeltsfield and Gerald Roberts Road

The BIL main on the northern end of Seppeltsfield Road has to be relocated away from the gas main. This will commence on 4 July. It will take a day to install an isolation valve. The area affected is to the west of Neldner Road. Supply should be restored for all customers, apart from 3 connections north of Radford Road, by Friday 6 July. The remaining work will be completed by Monday 9 July.

### Additional Water

No additional water is currently available; a further assessment will be made at the end of August. Trading of water between customers can still proceed. Customers with surplus water should advise BIL to avoid an unused water charge. We will advise customers of water trades on a first-come basis.

### Access Your Meter Data

Customers are encouraged to access their meter date via the BIL website. Please give Neville Skipworth your email address and property ID(s). Meter data can also be made available to your vineyard manager.

## Contact for BIL Operations

Barossa Infrastructure Ltd

Paul Shanks 0407 901 651 paulshanks@barossainfrastructure.com.au 0407 972 311 nevilleskipworth@barossainfrastructure.com.au Neville Skipworth

Infrastructure Maintenance Services

Steve Dewar 0418 845 738 Caleb Staehr 0432 074 572

Paul Shanks, General Manager